
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: May 10, 2022 
 

TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

 

VIA:  Kirk Blouin, Town Manager 

 

FROM:  H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works 

 

RE: Approve Request by Florida Power & Light (FPL) for Night Work at 155 North County 

Road   

 

DATE:  May 2, 2022 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

Town staff recommends that Town Council approve the request for Florida Power & Light (FPL) to 

perform night work at 155 North County Road. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

To address a reliability and safety issue, FPL is requesting a waiver to the “no work after 5:00 p.m.” 

to be able to work during the night hours at Amici Market located at 155 North County Road. FPL 

needs to replace a leaning pole that includes three (3) transformers on Grace Trail on the north side of 

Amici Market. A power outage will be required to perform this work.   

 

Amici Market is open from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m., and has specifically requested the work be performed after 

business hours. The required work will take approximately four (4) hours by FPL. Grace Trail is 

located between Amici Market and Saint Edwards Parrish Center. The north bound lane of North 

County Road between Sunrise Avenue and Park Avenue would be closed between the hours of 8:00 

p.m. and 12:00 a.m. 

 

Public Works recommends approval of the waiver request. If approved, Public Works will work 

directly with FPL to coordinate the necessary right-of-way permit and the appropriate day to complete 

this work. 

 

FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 
 

There are no funding implications. 

 

 

Attachment 

 

cc: Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 

 Wayne Bergman, Director of Planning and Zoning 

 Craig Hauschild, Civil Engineer 
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